FOI 0491/2024 Response

Request

A recent Health and Safety failure occurred in the Tamarind Centre, reported on 07/07/2023.
Electrical substandard work was reported, injury and death were a major concern.

Independent investigations were carried out between 07/07/2023 and 01/02/ 2024. Remedial work
is still ongoing.

I would like to request full reports of all independent investigations carried out by the independent
parties who carried out the inspections.

Response
The Trust is unable to provide a response to your query.
This is because the requested report contains personal information regarding staff members.

In addition to this, the report contains contractual information and statements from multiple
parties.

Furthermore, the report also contains technical information regarding the buildings infrastructure
including pictures.

With the above in mind, the Trust is unable to provide the report as releasing this document will
result in the following:

- Provides granular contractual details, which if released may seriously prejudice the interests
of the incumbent supplier, and any third parties that may wish to bid to supply this service in

the future.

- Presents a security risk, as the report contains details around exposed areas of the Trust that
would cause health and safety concerns for staff and patients.

- The Trust do not release information pertaining to staff member’s personal data.

The Trust therefore, rely on exemption Section 38, Section 43 and Section 40 of the Freedom of
Information Act 2000 to deny this aspect of your request



